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Defense Acquisition Regulations System, DOD 227.7203–8 

contractor subsequently uses to pre-
pare derivative software or subse-
quently embeds or includes in other 
software or documentation. The Gov-
ernment retains the rights it obtained 
under the development contract in the 
unmodified portions of the derivative 
software or documentation. 

227.7203–6 Contract clauses. 
(a)(1) Use the clause at 252.227–7014, 

Rights in Noncommercial Computer 
Software and Noncommercial Com-
puter Software Documentation, in so-
licitations and contracts when the suc-
cessful offeror(s) will be required to de-
liver computer software or computer 
software documentation. Do not use 
the clause when the only deliverable 
items are technical data (other than 
computer software documentation), 
commercial computer software or com-
mercial computer software documenta-
tion, commercial items (see 227.7102–3), 
special works (see 227.7205), or con-
tracts under the Small Business Inno-
vative Research Program (see 227.7104), 
Except as provided in 227.7107–2, do not 
use the clause in architect-engineer 
and construction contracts. 

(2) Use the clause at 252.227–7014 with 
its Alternate I in research contracts 
when the contracting officer deter-
mines, in consultation with counsel, 
that public dissemination by the con-
tractor would be— 

(i) In the interest of the Government; 
and 

(ii) Facilitated by the Government 
relinquishing its right to publish the 
work for sale, or to have others publish 
the work for sale on behalf of the Gov-
ernment. 

(b) Use the clause at 252.227–7016, 
Rights in Bid or Proposal Information, 
in solicitations and contracts that in-
clude the clause at 252.227–7014. 

(c) Use the clause at 252.227–7019, Val-
idation of Asserted Restrictions—Com-
puter Software, in solicitations and 
contracts that include the clause at 
252.227–7014. The clause provides proce-
dures for the validation of asserted re-
strictions on the Government’s rights 
to use, release, or disclose computer 
software. 

(d) Use the provision at 252.227–7025, 
Limitations on the Use or Disclosure of 
Government-Furnished Information 

Marked with Restrictive Legends, in 
solicitations and contracts when it is 
anticipated that the Government will 
provide the contractor, for perform-
ance of its contract, computer software 
or computer software documentation 
marked with another contractor’s re-
strictive legend(s). 

(e) Use the provision at 252.227–7028, 
Technical Data or Computer Software 
Previously Delivered to the Govern-
ment, in solicitations when the result-
ing contract will require the con-
tractor to deliver computer software or 
computer software documentation. The 
provision requires offerors to identify 
any software or documentation speci-
fied in the solicitation as deliverable 
items that are the same or substan-
tially the same as software or docu-
mentation which the offeror has deliv-
ered or is obligated to deliver, either as 
a contractor or subcontractor, under 
any other federal agency contract. 

(f) Use the clause at 252.227–7037, Val-
idation of Restrictive Markings on 
Technical Data, in solicitations and 
contracts that include the clause at 
252.227–7014 when the contractor will be 
required to deliver noncommercial 
computer software documentation 
(technical data). The clause imple-
ments statutory requirements under 10 
U.S.C. 2321. Paragraph (e) of the clause 
contains information that must be in-
cluded in a formal challenge. 

227.7203–7 [Reserved] 

227.7203–8 Deferred delivery and de-
ferred ordering of computer soft-
ware and computer software docu-
mentation. 

(a) Deferred delivery. Use the clause at 
252.227–7026, Deferred Delivery of Tech-
nical Data or Computer Software, when 
it is in the Government’s interests to 
defer the delivery of computer software 
or computer software documentation. 
The clause permits the contracting of-
ficer to require the delivery of data 
identified as ‘‘deferred delivery’’ data 
or computer software at any time until 
two years after acceptance by the Gov-
ernment of all items (other than tech-
nical data or computer software) under 
the contract or contract termination, 
whichever is later. The obligation of 
subcontractors or suppliers to deliver 
such data expires two years after the 
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